
The Monthly Newsletter of The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club 

NOVEMBER 2018

Carolyn Harwick: 
From The  
President’s Desk 

It is that time of year again. The 

holiday season is finally here. Thanksgiving is 

just a few weeks away and Christmas is not 

long after. I hope everyone enjoys the 

holidays. 

The November meeting will be the last 

meeting for the finds table for this year. It will 

also be the last month this year for the best 

display. We will have a vote at the meeting to 

see if this category will continue into 2019.  

We will be nominating members for the 

board this year. If you are interested in 

running for any position on the board, please 

reach out to me before the start of the 

meeting. The positions include: President, 

Vice President, Second Vice president, 

Treasurer, Secretary and Activities Director. 

The official elections will take place at the 

Christmas Party. If you’d like to nominate 

anyone, please clear it with that person first. 

A nomination needs to be made and the 

person needs to accept that nomination 

before voting in December. 

We will be having our First Annual 

Thanksgiving Hunt on November 10, 2018 

beginning at 3:00 PM at Frank Rendon Park -

2705 S. Atlantic Ave, Daytona Beach, FL 

32118. This hunt is sponsored by Myer’s 

Metal Detecting and White’s Metal Detectors. 

This is an open hunt for anyone in Florida 

that belongs to a club. Please bring at least 3 

canned goods per person to enter. If you 

would like to bring more, it would greatly be 

appreciated. The food will be donated to a 

charity, which will be discussed at the 

meeting. 

We will have another club hunt in 

November. It will be a member only hunt on 

November 17, 2018 beginning at 9:00 am. 

This will be a seeded hunt and details will be 

provided at the meeting.  

The sign up for the Christmas party 

will be at the meeting again this month. If 

you have not signed up, please do. The 

Christmas party is for members only and 

each member can bring a guest. We need to 

have an accurate number since we are 

catering it this year. If you missed last month 

and will not be there this month, please let 

me know you will be coming to the party and 

I will add you to the list. 

As always, please keep club members 

and their families that might be having 

challenges in your thoughts and prayers. 

See you at the next meeting. 

Carolyn 



YEAR TO DATE METAL PRICES 

2018 



Secretary’s Report 

October 2018   
Meeting Notes 

By: Michael McClure 

The October meeting of the Central Florida 

Metal Detecting Club was called to order at 

7:30 pm, October 12, by club president, 

Carolyn Harwick.  

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of 

Allegiance led by Marc Hoover. 

Secretary Report–  

September minutes and newsletter accepted as 

published. 

Treasurer Report–  

Chuck Hosbein provided the Treasurers report. 

Carolyn Harwick- 

I have just purchased $7000 in silver and coins 

for the 2019 Sunshine Silver & Relic Hunt. 

Carolyn Harwick & Jim Fielding- 

9 first time guests were recognized and 

welcomed to the club meeting. 

On September 29, a certification class was 

held.  We now have 74 club members who are 

certified.  Certification badges and lanyards 

were distributed. 

Certificates of Appreciation: 

Tom Bates was able to recover and return a lost 

ring.     

Patti & Jim Fielding attempted to locate a lost 

hearing aid.  It was lost either in the back yard, 

front yard, bedroom, bathroom. Or maybe 

somewhere else. 

Birthdays for October: 

Mike Grace, Vickie Chilla, Brent Petherick, Me 

Anniversaries:  

Joe and Sharon Rigo (Guests)

New club stickers were distributed, one per 

member.  Extras will be $1 if there are any. 

Jim Fielding- 

Orville Powers was called to the front.  Jim 

presented him with a long promised DVD of the 

Management Hunt from a previous year.  



Carolyn Harwick- 

There will be a hunt October 20 for club 

members who are certified in the new program.  

Meet at the Deland Wal-Mart (1699 Woodland 

Blvd) at 8:30 am to caravan over to the location. 

Doug Prock was recognized and expressed 

concern there will be a separation through the 

club of the certified and non-certified 

members, the certified enjoying more or better 

hunts.  Jim Fielding addressed this explaining 

the desired end result of certification is bring 

all detectorists together to show city, county, 

and state governing bodies our concern in 

keeping the hobby alive.  The hunt October 20 

is a reward for those who have taken the 

initiative to get certified.  All normal club hunts 

will continue to be arranged. 

October 27 will be the club picnic hunt, which 

may turn into a Halloween hunt.  The club will 

provide burgers and dogs, club members are 

asked to bring a side dish. 

On November 10th, the club will present the 1st 

Annual Fall Thanksgiving Hunt.  This will be 

sponsored by Myers Metal Detectors and 

Whites.  It is a charity hunt the day after the 

club meeting, and is open to any Florida metal 

detecting club member.   Entry fees will at 

least 3 cans of donated food or $10 per person.  

Location is Frank Rendon Park, 2705 So. 

Atlantic Blvd, Daytona Beach.  Hours are 3pm to 

dark. 

October 20, Myers Metal Detectors in Tampa is 

hosting a Minelab Equinox Test Drive event.  

Mark Lawrie and Debbie Smikoski of Minelab 

will be there taking questions. 

November 17 there will be a club members only 

hunt at 9 am.  Location to be provided at the 

November meeting. 

Sign-up for the Holiday Party.  The sheet is on 

the front table.  One guest per member.  

Members are asked to bring a dessert to share. 

If you would like to participate in the gift 

exchange, a wrapped present of $10-$15 value 

is required. 

BREAK- 

 

Jim Fielding- 

Welcomed Don Patterson as a new member 

Carolyn Harwick- 

If you would like to do a Tech Talk, let me know 

the topic and when you would be ready. 

Club Officer elections are coming up in 

December, voting will happen during the Holiday 

Party.  Nominations will occur at the November 

meeting.  Think about serving on the board.  

Carolyn then had the board members give a 

brief talk about the functions of their position. 

For a silver round, Carolyn had the members 

check their pockets/purses for a coin minted in 

1982.  No one came forward. She then asked 

for a paperclip, which Chuck Hosbien provided 

toot sweet.  Congratulations on the silver round. 

Raffles: 

Door Prize-  

Karen Arrington, Stash Duzlak, Rodger Taylor, 

Orville Powers, Brenda Burke, Ron Caiazza, 

Ken Cassidy, Blaine Hershey, Steve Hagerin,  

Jerry Burbaugh, Phil Myers, Sofia Lee, 

Alan Stone, David Kersey 

Silver Raffle – 

Ron Caiazza, Deborah Prock, Sarah Richter, 

Ken Cassidy, Debbie Bishop, Bill Green, 

JoAnne Jolin 

50/50 Raffle-  

Jim Tippitt $105 



Nametag Drawing-  

Randy Brummitt N/A, Gary Penta N/A 

Finds Table Raffle– 

Rodger Taylor 

Marc Hoover- 

The best display as judged by the board 

members this month is “Fishing Tackle Box”.  

Brought in by Kathy Waters.

Marc Hoover & Rob Loucks 

Finds Tables   

Carolyn Harwick-  

Please help reset the meeting room by replacing 

the tables. This meeting is closed. 

NEW MEMBERS 

     Donald Patterson, Shane Bryant, 
Patrick Austin, Dick Camnitz, JohnCorso, 

Kristi Garner, Mark Garner, Allen Lashley, 

Dawn Taylor 

BIRTHDAYS 

Mike Grace, Vickie Chilla, Brent Petherick 

Michael McClure 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Sharon and Joe Rigo (Guests) 

Door Prizes 
Karen Arrington, Stash Duzlak, Rodger Taylor, 

Orville Powers, Brenda Burke, Ron Caiazza, 

Ken Cassidy, Blaine Hershey, Steve Hagerin,  

Jerry Burbaugh, Phil Myers, Sofia Lee, 

Alan Stone, David Kersey 



SILVER RAFFLE WINNERS 

 Ron Caiazza, Deborah Prock, Sarah Richter, 

Ken Cassidy, Debbie Bishop, Bill Green, 

JoAnne Jolin 

FIFTY/FIFTY WINNER 

Jim Tippitt $105 

BADGE DRAWING 

Randy Brummitt N/A, Gary Penta N/A 

FINDS TABLE WINNER 

Rodger Taylor 

COIN VALUE OF THE MONTH 

1955 U.S. Mint Proof Set 

Mintage: 387,200 

Grade  Value 

 Good  $ 0 

 Fine     $ 0 

 Extremely Fine  $ 0 

  Uncirc.     $ 117 

Source: coinstudy.com 

ALUMINUM FACTS 
Aluminum is plentiful: In 2012, according to the U.S. 

Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), 1.9 million 
tons of aluminum were produced for containers 
and packaging alone. Another 1.7 million tons 

went toward appliances, vehicle parts and other 
durable goods. 

Source: LiveScience.com 

OUR CLUB’S  

METAL DETECTING 

CODE OF ETHICS 

1. Fill all holes. Leave the land and
vegetation as it was.

2. Remove all trash and litter when
you leave.

3. Respect the rights and property of
others.

4. Observe all laws, whether
national, state or local.

5. Aid law enforcement officials
whenever possible.

6. Never destroy priceless
historical/archeological
treasures.

7. All metal detectorists may be
judged by the example you set.
Always conduct yourself with
courtesy and consideration for

others.

Come And Join Us!!! 
We meet the second Friday of every month. 

Meeting Place:  

Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 

Debary, FL 32713 

Meeting Date:   Friday, November 9, 2018 

Meeting Time:  7:30PM 

http://www.epa.gov/epawaste/conserve/materials/alum.htm
http://www.epa.gov/epawaste/conserve/materials/alum.htm


OCTOBER 2018 FINDS TABLES WINNERS 

COINS 

1st Place – Matt Fitzpatrick: 1943 Walking Liberty Half 

2nd Place – Mike Grace 

3rd Place – Shane Bryant 

1st Place – Christine Merriam: Lots of Clad Coins 

2nd Place – Phil Myers 

3rd Place – Danny Casae 



JEWELRY 

1st Place – Karen Arrington: Antique Flower Bouquet Pin 

2nd Place – Ken Cassidy 

3rd Place – Ken Arrington 

1st Place – Phil Myers: Rings 

2nd Place – Danny Case 

3rd Place – Christine Merriam 



ARTIFACTS 

1st Place – Ken Arrington: Timucuan Indian Pendant 

2nd Place – George Landgrabe 

3rd Place – Marc Hoover 

1st Place – Kathy Waters: Forks, Knives, Spoons, Etc. 

2nd Place – Christine Merriam 

3rd Place – Jim Tippitt 



ODDS & ENDS 

1st Place – Christine MerriamGold Tooth Grill 

2nd Place – Danny Case 

3rd Place – Kathy Waters 

1st Place – Danny Case: Keys, Locks, Caps, Tools, Etc. 

2nd Place – Christine Merriam 

3rd Place – Kathy Waters 



FINDS TABLES scores 

through OCTOber 2018 

  Place  Name  Points 

1 Christine Merriam 177 

2 Ken Arrington 144 

3 Mike Grace 105 

4 Kathy Waters 93 

5 Danny Case 91 

6 Brent Petherick 89 

7 Karen Arrington 79 

8 Bill Green 54 

9 Rob Loucks 53 

10 Lee Noga 52 

11 Deborah Prock 40 

12 Vickie Chilla 38 

13 Jerry Hitson 37 

14 Ralph Flippo 31 

15 Alma McIntosh 24 

T16 Dave Gascoyne 21 

T16 Robert McIntosh 21 

T16 Kenneth Cassidy 21 

19 Phil Myers 20 

20 Michael McClure 18 

T21 Jim Tippitt 16 

T21 George Landgrabe 16 

23 JoAnne Jolin 14 

T24 Jim Fielding 13 

T24 Steven Burke 13 

26 Rodger Taylor 12 

27 Adam Feldstein 11 

T28 Mike Sedlak 10 

T28 David Kersey 10 

T28 Jim Hooks 10 

T28 Doug Prock 10 

T32 Donna Kersey 8 

T32 Wally Klee 8 

T32 Myriam Godwin 8 

T32 Victor Carataga 8 

T32 Alan Workman 8 

37 Tatiana Cataraga 7 

T38 Gary Penta 6 

T38 Brenda Burke 6 

T38 Patti Fielding 6 

T38 John Ayers 6 

T38 David Gray 6 

T43 Patricia Chin 4 

T43 Debbie Bishop 4 

T45 Dorothy Child 3 

T45 Gene Hitchew 3 

T45 Matt Fitzpatrick 3 

T45 Robert McIntosh 3 

T45 Phillip Lee 3 

T45 Joyce Chapman 3 

T45 David Gretzinger 3 

T52 Mark Holshoe 2 

T52 Mike Jefferson 2 

T52 Marc Hoover 2 

T52 Shane Bryant 2 

T56 George Guimond 1 

T56 Deborah Guimond 1 

T56 Steven Somerville 1 

T56 Mary Lou Mahan 1 

Each 1st Place entry gets 4 points. 

Each 2nd place entry gets 3 points. 

Each 3rd place entry gets 2 points. 

All other entries on the Finds Tables get 1 

point just for entering 



The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club 

  President: Carolyn Harwick 

679 Sullivan St. 

Deltona, FL 327245 

 (407-580-2676)— CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

Vice President: Jim Fielding     2nd Vice President: Marc Hoover 

407-342-9630     407-967-5409 

Treasurer:  Chuck Hosbein    Secretary: Michael McClure 

407-323-3971-- Chuck@thecfmdc.com  407-982-0375 

Application For Membership 

Please Print Application 

Membership Fees:______________ Single ($15) 

(Membership Fee may incur after one year lapse of dues) 

Membership Dues:     $25.00 Per year/ Per Member 

Make all checks out to C.F.M.D.C. 

Meetings:   Second Friday of Each Month at 7:30 pm 

Location:   Community United Methodist Church 

41 West Highbanks Rd. 
 Debary, FL 32713 

Name:  _________________________________________________ 

Address:   _________________________________________________ 

City:  ___________________State____Zip:_______________ 

Phone  ______--_________--________  E-mail___________________________ 

When are you available for Metal Detecting?  Weekdays-- Weekends-- 

I agree to abide to all club rules and obey the treasure hunters code of ethics. 

Signature:______________________________________ 

Introduced by:_________________________________ 

Applications and fees may be presented at meeting or mailed to: 
CFMDC Members 

3504 Moss Pointe Place Lake Mary, FL 32746 

Or online at: http://www.thecfmdc.com/join.html

mailto:Chuck@thecfmdc.com


Club Officers 
President 
Carolyn Harwick 
CarolynHarwick@gmail.com 

407-580-2676 

Vice President 
Jim Fielding 

2
nd

 Vice President 
Marc Hoover 

Treasurer 
Chuck Hosbein 

Secretary 
Michael McClure 

November Hunt:

Open to members of all metal detecting clubs in 

Florida. 

1st Annual Fall Thanksgiving Hunt.  Sponsored  

by MYERS METAL DETECTORS and WHITES 

November 10. 3pm-Dark.  Entry fee: minimum 

3 canned goods or $10 per person. 

Frank Rendon Park, 2705 S Atlantic Ave. 

Daytona Beach, FL 32118 

November 17:  CFDMC Members only 9am 

Location revealed at the November meeting 

REMINDER: Club dues are $25 for the year 

and there is a one-time membership fee of $15. 

If you are paying by check, please make it out 

to “The Central Florida Metal Detecting Club” 

Club Volunteers 
Monthly Finds Tables 
Rob Loucks, Ron Ciazza, Ken Arrington 

Jeanne Cygan 

Webmaster 
Jerry Hitson 

Half & Half     
George & Deborah Guimond  

Silver Raffle 
Bill & Betty Shackelford 

Photographers 
Ralph Flippo, Rob Loucks, Jerry Hitson 

Activities Director 
Joanne Jolin 

Librarian      Refreshments 
Alan Workman      Debbie Bishop 

Newsletter Editor    
Michael McClure 

Any time you  show up 

for a club meeting or 

hunt, don’t forget to 

sign the register. 

mailto:CarolynHarwick@gmail.com


Some of the Tricked out Treaters at the 

club October hunt 


